
 

Newsletter 01.04.21 

Thursday 1st April 2021 

Important dates for your diary! 

 

• Thursday 1st April - Last day of term 

• Friday 2nd April - Friday 16th April - School Closed for Easter Holidays 

• Monday 19th April - School re-opens  



• Monday 3rd May - School Closed for Early May Bank Holiday 

• Friday 28th May - Last day of term 

• Monday 31st May - Friday 4th June - School closed for May Half Term Holiday 

• Monday 7th June - School re-opens 

• Wednesday 30th June - Closed closed for Staff Training Day 

• Friday 23rd July - last day of term, break up for the 6 weeks Summer Holidays! 

***Please can we remind parents, that due to current restrictions in place, parents should not be 
congregating outside of school or outside of Aldi. Thank you for your support with this***  

 

***Due to the tightening of restrictions across England we would like to advise all parents and carers 

to wear a face covering/mask when you are on the School Yard, this includes the drop-off and pick-up 

of children. And only 1 Adult to be coming onto the school yard for drop off/collection, following the 
one way system*** 

Our school values... 

 



At this special time of year, we are celebrating those children in school who try their best to display our 

school values at all times.  They have all shown our Christian values of Love & Friendship, Endurance, 

Hope, Forgiveness and Peace & Reconciliation in all aspects of school life. They are wonderful role 
models for our school and we are so proud of them...  

Pre-school  

Bethany 

Nursery  

Gabriella 

RJB  

Ruby 

RJC  

Laura 

1AW 

Joshua 

1LM/DD 

Grace 

2AH    

Reehan 

2VT  

Sophie 

3LK  

Jackson 

3MS    

Robert 

4AK  

Ariana 

4NJ    

Esmae 

5LL 

Haana 



6CE   

Alesha 

6JW 

Wenjin 

Easter Egg Decorating! 

 

We have had lots of fun this week decorating eggs in school. The children have used their creativity to 

design some fantastic eggs! Well done to everyone for taking part! The winners of first prize are as 
follows: 

Preschool - Nikki 

Nursery - Aydia 

RJB - Jamie 

RJC - Cody 

1LM/DD - Tristin 

1AW - Isla 



2AH - Skyla 

2VT - Lexi 

3MS - Faye 

3LK - Fatema 

4AK - Ellie-Jo 

4NJ - Amayah 

5LL - Holly 

6CE - Alesha and Roxi 

6JW - Krishna 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Attendance 

 

Our school target is 96% 

This week our attendance has been 94.2% overall. We are still below our 96% target, and a slight dip 

from last weeks 94.5%.  Wishing you all a fun Easter, and hoping we all return refreshed on Monday 
19th April 2021! 



4NJ  -  98.4% 

5LL  -  98.0% 

1AW  -  97.8% 

2AH  -  96.6% 

RJB  -  96.3% 

RJC  -  94.4% 

2VT  -  94.4% 

1LM  -  94.0% 

3LK  -  93.6% 

6CE  -  92.4% 

3MS  -  90.7% 

6JW  -  90.4% 

N2PB  -  89.9% 

4AK  -  87.4% 

E2JD  -  81.6% 



Reflection Corner 

 

This holy week we have been reading the Easter story across school. The thought of Jesus nailed to 

the cross is indeed a very sad one but let us remember that from this sadness came joy. On the third 
day He rose from the dead, showing us that there is always hope in the world God has made. 

Dear God, 

Let us remember that, big or small, 

we all have an important part to play in life. 

Easter is not just a time for chocolate eggs and food to eat 

but also a time to remember that Jesus died on the cross to forgive our sins.  

Then He rose again, turning sadness to great joy. 

Amen 



Birthday Cakes! 

 

Following Easter, if children want to bring something into school to celebrate their birthday it needs to 

be something that can be handed to each child and not homemade. For example, individual cupcakes or 
wrapped sweets. We will no longer be able to accept whole cakes. Thank you for your support with this!  

COVID-19 Advice and Information 

We are happy that we have been able to welcome all children back to School. However, we must 

continue to follow public health guidance to try to reduce the risk of the virus spreading so that we can 
continue to keep our children in School. 

If any member of your household has symptoms, or if you think any of you may have been in contact 

with someone who has tested positive, and you are unsure about whe ther or not you need to isolate - 

Please contact us.  We are happy to help with advice where we can.   

Can we also please ask that if you are keeping your child off school because any member of your 

household has symptoms, if you think any of you may have been in contact with someone who has 

tested positive, or any member of your household develops symptoms or tests positive during a period 

of isolation that you inform us immediately.  This is so that we can determine if we need to take any 

further action at School. 



If you or any member of your household has any of the following symptoms you must get a test as soon 
as possible:  

1) New continuous Cough 2) High Temperature (hot to touch on chest or back) 3) loss in sense of taste or 

smell 

From the start of the symptoms and until you receive the test result - EVERYONE IN YOUR HOUSEHOLD 

MUST STAY AT HOME AND ISOLATE in line with current guidance. Once you have received your test 
results, please email them to us: admin@centralwalkerce.newcastle.sch.uk  

Thank you for your co-operation. 

Translated COVID-19 Advice 

A reminder from our Public Health team that there are lots of translated resources available about 

Covid: 

• Newcastle City Council: translated resources and information on Covid-19 

• PHE campaigns centre: translated resources 

• Useful infographics developed by medical students 

• Doctors of the World (translations about Covid-19 in over 60 languages) 

mailto:admin@centralwalkerce.newcastle.sch.uk
https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/services/public-health-wellbeing-and-leisure/public-health-services/coronavirus-covid-19-7
https://coronavirusresources.phe.gov.uk/Community-Testing/resources/translations/
https://www.covid19graphics.info/
https://www.doctorsoftheworld.org.uk/translated-health-information/


Important Information 

 

Year 6 Children - Secondary School Offers 

By now, all familes of children in Year 6 who made applications for Secondaary School on time (by 31st 

October 2020) should have received an 'offer' of a place at a Secondary School.  The 'offers' went sent 

out by email or letter from Newcastle City Council Admissions Team on 1st March 2021.  

The letter or email that you received will have instructions on how you should 'accept' or 'decline' the 

place your child has been offered.  You must follow these instructions to notify Newcastle City Council 

and the School they have been offered whether you are accepting or declining the place.  You will not be 

contacted by any school with welcome packs until you have accepted a place with them. If you have not 



already responded to accept or decline the school offered to you, then Newcastle City Council may 
'withdraw' the offer. 

For those families who made a late application for their child's Secondary School place (applications 

made after 31st October 2020), you should receive a school offer around 12th April 2021. 

 

Nursery Children - Reception Class Offers 

For families of children in Nursery who made an application for Reception Class in September 2021, and 

made the application before the deadline (15th January 2021), you will receive an offer email or letter 

on 16th April 2021.  The email or letter will have instructions on how to 'accept' or 'decline' the School 

you  have been offered. You must 'accept' or 'decline' the school you have been offered by  1st May 
2021.  

For families of children in Nursery who made an application for Reception Class in September 2021, and 

made the application late (after 15th January 2021), you should receive an offer email or letter by  14th 

June 2021.  

 

Pre School and Nusery Applications for September 2021 

For anyone interested in a place in our Pre School or Nursery for September 2021, please collect an 

application form from our School office. Please spread the word in our Community!  

 

Year 6 Leavers Hoodies  

The deadline for Year 6 Leavers Hoodies has now passed, and the order has been placed. We will be in 

touch with the families that have made orders again in the Summer term once we have a delivery date 
from the supplier. 

 

Lunch Menu 

Please follow the following link to our website to view the lunch menu for the rest of this term:  

https://www.centralwalkerce.newcastle.sch.uk/website/lunch_menus/204341 

https://www.centralwalkerce.newcastle.sch.uk/website/lunch_menus/204341


Streetwise - Mental Health and Wellbeing for Children and Young People 

 

Streetwise is a fantastic, free service providing confidential advice and support for children and young 
people.  

 

Have you noticed changes to your childs sleeping patterns, has their mood and appetite changed, do 

they lack energy? If you have answered yes to any of these questions and have concerns about your 

childs mental health and wellbeing you can refer them into Streetwise following the information 

provided on the poster. Alternitavely you can contact Miss Hide our Parent Support Advisor who wou ld 
be happy to make a referral on your behalf. 


